TOWN OF DAYTON, INDIANA



TOWN COUNCIL SPECIAL MEETING

SETTLED:

INCORPORATED:

Minutes of November 18, 2021

These minutes are not intended to be a verbatim transcript.

TOWN COUNCIL:

Jen Manago, Town Board President Stan Kyger, Town Board Vice President Ron Koehler, Utility President Ashley Stevenson, Council Member Carla Snodgrass, Utility Vice President **CLERK-TREASURER:**

Michelle Frewerd C/T

Ashley Stevenson, Ron Koehler, Carla Snodgrass, Jen Manago and Stan Kyger were present. Marshal Taylor was also present.

Jen Manago called the meeting to order.

The meeting was called to discuss Marshal Taylor doing work for Dayton United Methodist Church outside of his work for the Town of Dayton.

Jen checked with the Town's insurance and the Marshal and the Town's police car are covered. It is her understanding that the church's insurance will also cover the Marshal while working there.

The Town Council discussed their concerns about the Town Police Car not being covered by the Church's insurance policy.

Cindy Marsh (749 Shady Lane)- Stated that there are many factors regarding the police car if it were to be damaged on which insurance would cover it.

Jen Manago made a motion to approve Marshal Taylor to work at Dayton United Methodist Church using the town car and (inaudible)...Ashley Stevenson seconded the motion...carried roll call vote 5-0. Ashley Stevenson- Yes
Stan Kyger- Yes

Ron Koehler- Yes Carla Snodgrass- Yes Jen Manago- Yes Marshal Taylor stated that Officer Knogge also works for Purdue University during football games while in Dayton uniform. Marshal Taylor suggested that the council approve him to continue during that work as well, as there are many officers around the state that do that kind of work as well. Ron asked if Purdue covers Officer Knogge when he works at the University. Marshal Taylor stated that he believes that they do but the supervisor for Knogge will be providing the Marshal with documentation to state that he is covered while working there.

The council believes that they need to check into things with the insurance company regarding what is covered with a Dayton working off grounds for another company while in Dayton uniform. They stated that Officer Knogge is not approved by the Dayton Town Council at this time to work at

Purdue while in Dayton uniform.

Jen Manago adjourned the meeting.

Attest:

Michelle Frewerd
Clerk-Treasurer

Clerk-Treasurer Original

